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                Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 

   
Saturday, March 24



 Vigil Mass     

  5:00 p.m.  +Barney Shannon

  
Sunday, March 25
 8:30 a.m.
   +Patrick Awosogba 
10:00 a.m.      People of the Parish
5:00 p.m.

      +Andreas Miller 



Monday, March 26
7:30 a.m. 
     +Jeanette Mark



Tuesday, March 27
7:30 a.m.

     +Mary Alai

  
Wednesday, March 28
5:00 p.m.
+Claire McAllister


+ Barbara Wiecek


 +Thomas & + Agnes Wecherski


Holy Thursday, March 29


7:00 p.m.     Mass of the Lord’s Supper


Good Friday ,March 30

3:00  p.m.
Celebration of the Lord’s Passion


Holy Saturday, March 31




Easter Vigil 
 8:00 p.m.
     +Easter Remembrance of Masses
 
         


Easter Sunday, April 1   
  8:30 a.m
     +Easter Remembrance of Masses
10:00 a.m.     +Easter Remembrance of Masses 
        No 5:00 p.m. Mass Easter Sunday
Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for March
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       Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
Collection for March 18 - $ 6,652.00
Mail Donations-$ 528.00
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish

In your will and estate planning.     
Sunday, March 25, 2018
Palm Sunday
 “Pilate again said to them, ‘Then what shall I do with the man whom you call the King of the Jews?’ And they cried out again, ‘Crucify him.’” – MARK 15:12-13
Jesus told us “whatever you do for the least of my brothers, you do for me.”  Every day we are presented opportunities to help someone.  Every day we have the opportunity to see the face of Jesus in others and be the face of Jesus to others.  Pray for the strength and courage to stand up for those in need of our help.
Week of March 24 - March  30
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS

+Candle for Mary + 
Special Intention
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention. Call the parish office for details.
Parish Registration:  All parishioners should be registered.  Parishioners over the age of 18 should register independently of their parents.  It is necessary to be a registered parishioner for at least 3 months with active participation including attending Mass on a regular basis in order for us to provide testimonial letters to be a sponsor for Baptism or Confirmation.  Kindly notify the parish office of any changes in address or phone number.


Lucky Money Calendar  - Congratulations to Joseph Errico who won the drawing for March 6th.  The next drawing will be held this Tuesday, March 27, 2018 for $1,000.00   You won’t want to miss this drawing so, if you did not return your stubs you still have some time to do so. If you already have an entry in the drum and feel super lucky, you might want to buy an additional calendar. Extra calendars are available at the parish office.
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1 Prize: 3500
2 Prize: 100
3% Prize: 25

Donation: $1.00 + 6 for $5.00
Drawing Held
Winner need not be present to be eligible.




Joyce Hanula, John Gregor,
Patricia Ronan, Joe Rossi, Jean Obst,
Antoinette Rossi, Florence Unverzagt,
Kristin Rein, Noel Gowran, 
Mary Ann Pillo, Nancy Blackmon, Carol Ostrowski
Susan Wiecek Shecter, Maryanne Goccia, Eleanor Munck
Helen Kovacs, Claire Watson, Debbie Canuso-Danley,
Marilyn Rinfret , Maria C Silva, Maria Rossi,
Louis Kadubic, Michael Majewski, Catherine Cantasano,
Renee Giliberti, Genevieve Mroczko, Josephine Dehlinger,
Phyllis Mason, Gloria Gregor-Hughes, Emerson Harper,
Fr.Ed Flanagan, Roger Gregor, Peggy Reynolds, 
Margaret Drack, Luke Mayell, Karen Kleinschmidt, 
Cheryl Hayes, DeAnn Morgan, Kathleen McGreevy,
Patricia Doyle, Rebecca Rannazzisi.
Please keep us updated on your loved ones.

Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website:

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started.



SAVE THE DATE! – 8TH Annual Wine Tasting
Saturday, April 14th 7-10 p.m. St. Bart’s Parish Hall

Sponsored by Adelphia Wine Co. &
St. Bartholomew Columbiettes – .

Tickets $30 Before 4/7 $40 After 4/7

Includes food, dessert, and more!

Call Noreen at (732) 238-5743


Our Lady of Victories Parish, Sayreville, will hold a Mass and healing service.  The celebrant will be Father John Campoli, Director of His Love Ministries.  Individual healing prayers will be given following Mass.  All are welcome.  For information, call Marilyn, (732) 991-7379.


The Pontifical Good Friday Collection
Pope Francis has asked our parish to support the Pontifical Good Friday Collection, which helps Christians in the Holy Land.  Your support helps the church minister in parishes, provide Catholic schools and offer religious education.  The Pontifical Good Friday Collection also helps to preserve the sacred shrines. The wars, unrest and instability have been especially hard on Christians.  In these times of crisis, the Pontifical Good Friday Collection, you become an instrument of peace and join with Catholics around the world in solidarity with the Church in the Holy Land.

Please be generous as your means allow.


Coming this Spring!  Parents Night Out – 
See insert in today’s bulletin.
Corpus Christi Tricky Tray

The allotted amount of Tricky Tray tickets have been sold.  If you are interested in attending the Tricky Tray call the parish office and leave your name, there will be a waiting list if any tickets are returned.
SUPER 50-50 RAFFLE TICKETS

Raffle to be drawn on the night of the Tricky Tray April 6, 2018 – 9:00 p.m. 

Winner to receive 50% of the proceeds. Church to receive 50% of the proceeds. Winner need not be present. Donation $10.00. Tickets will be sold after all Masses and at the parish office


Marriage Encounter

Now that Spring is finally approaching, why not shake off those winter blues and pump some new life into your marriage.

A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend gives you the time and tools to revitalize romance, deepen communication, and nourish the spirituality in your marriage.

The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend will be held April 20-22.  Early registration is advisable as space is limited.  Phone 1-732-904-9636 for registration and information.


Congregation of Churches News Corner:
Friends of the South River Library Book & Bake Sale
April 5,6 & 7- Adult hardcover $.50, Adult  paperback $.25

Children & Young Adult $ .25, Audio books, CDs,DVD$.50 

****************************************************************

Manna Café of the First Reformed Church Partners with other congregations and organization To provide a community meal on second and fourth Sundays, 5-6 p.m.

******************************************************************
First Reformed & Holy Trinity Episcopal will have an ecumenical service on Good Friday, March 30, at 
7:00 p.m. at Holy Trinity.


Why do we color Easter Eggs – For centuries, it has been the custom of many Christians to share dyed and painted eggs, particularly on Easter Sunday.  The eggs represent new life, and Christ bursting forth from the tomb.  Among Eastern Orthodox Christians this sharing is accompanied by the proclamation ‘CHRIST IS RISEN!”

One tradition concerning Mary Magdalene says that following the death and resurrection of Jesus, she used her position to gain an invitation to a banquet given by the roman Emperor Tiberius.  When she met him, she held a plain egg in her hand and exclaimed, “Christ is Risen!”  The Emperor laughed, and said that Christ rising from the dead was as likely as the egg in her hand turning red while she held it.  Before he finished speaking, the egg in her hand turned a bright red and she continued proclaiming the Gospel to the entire imperial house.


For those who requested information on the poem which Fr. Damian incorporated into his homily, (the weekend of March 10-11),  is “The Hound of Heaven” by Francis Thompson.
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 Evangelization:   


  Formation in Spiritual Discernment


That the Church may appreciate the urgency of formation in spiritual discernment, both on the personal and communitarian levels.








